
 

 

June 3, 2024 
 
 
 
TO: Transportation Pooled Fund Study Partners 
 
FROM:  Mark Fischer, Research Program Manager 
   Materials and Research Division  
 
RE: TPF-5(533) Midwest Roadside Safety Pooled Fund Program (FY25-FY29) – Lead State 
Acceptance Memo 
 
The Nebraska Department of Transportation (NDOT) accepts responsibility as the lead agency of TPF-
5(533) Midwest Roadside Safety Pooled Fund Program (FY25-FY29). 
 
NDOT agrees to receive, obligate, expend, and manage contributions from participating agencies. 
 
NDOT will administer pooled fund contributions, both Federal and non-Federal and will review and pay 
expenses related to the is project. All monetary transactions will be documented according to DOT 
procedures and Federal laws.  
 
The participating agencies are requested to submit a copy of this letter with their funding transfer 
request for this project to their respective FHWA Division Office for concurrence. Please each yearly 
transfer please include the applicable funding year for tracking purposes. 
 
If you have questions regarding administration or funding aspects of the pooled fund, please contract 
Mark Fischer at 402-479-3163 or mark.fischer@nebraska.gov.  
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